Board of Commissioners of Trust Funds Minutes of the June 14, 2018 Meeting

Present: Mayor Driscoll, William P. Goreham, Thaddeus Buczko, Sumner Jones and Richard Lobsitz

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. in the Mayor's Office, City Hall.

Patricia Donahue from the Cemetery Commission attended the meeting. She is new on the Board and had questions about how the Trust Funds for the Cemetery were distributed. William P. Goreham reviewed the quarterly report with her and the Clerk had printouts for her that described the funds and their restrictions. Ms. Donahue asked the Clerk if she could attend their next meeting and to explain the process to the other new members. She will attended and bring additional information for the Board.

Sumner Jones made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 10, 2018 meeting. The motion was seconded by Richard Lobsitz and voted unanimously.

The Board received a thank you note from the Plummer Youth Promise organization for the continued support.

The Board received a thank you note from Lifebridge organization for the continued support.

Several organizations attended the meeting and presented their proposals for FY19 Large Grants:

Boys & Girls Club	\$10,000	After School Programs
Salem YMCA	\$10,000	After School Programs
LEAP	\$10,000	After School Programs
Plummer Youth Promise	\$10,000	Continued Program Support
Salem Philharmonic Orchestra	\$5,500	Winter Free Concerts
Samaritan Charitable Soc.	\$10,000	General Assistance

All proposals and available funds will be reviewed in September for FY19 Large Grants.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

F. Kay Fouhey, Clerk